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21 October 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers 

I very much hope that your children have had an enjoyable and rewarding first term.  
From my perspective it has been a very successful term and I have been very impressed 
with how well our students have started the new school year.  

Our new Year 7 students have settled in to secondary school life and routines very well 
indeed. They are involving themselves in the wider life of the school and I am delighted 
to see so many involved with extra-curricular and enrichment events. I was particularly 
pleased to see over 60 Year 7 students participating in the Welcome Concert this week; 
showing confidence beyond their years in performing to a large audience in the main 
hall.  Our Year 12s have also made an excellent start in our Sixth Form, Mr Nash has been 
full of praise for how well they have adjusted to the demands of A levels.  They have 
mixed very well with our Year 13 students and are already contributing fully to the Sixth 
Form community. Our other new starters this year are the teaching and support staff 
who joined the school in September, they have been made to feel very welcome by 
students and staff. 

It was a pleasure to speak to the hundreds of visitors to the school on our open 
evening.  You will not be at all surprised that meeting our students was the highlight of 
the evening for our visitors. Both of our open mornings were also very busy and our Year 
8 tour guides were fantastic ambassadors for the school. The feedback that I received 
from visitors on all of the open school events was invariably about the great experience 
they had with our students. Thank you to everyone who was involved and to all of our 
parents who allowed their children to participate on open evening. 

Thank you to all of you who attended our information evenings earlier in the term, it was 
refreshing to be able to meet with parents in the school once again. I hope that you 
found them helpful and informative, the presentations delivered to parents are available 
on our website using the following link: www.oldfieldschool.com/parent-area/school-
information/information-evenings-and-parents-evenings/information-evening-
presentations/ 

You may be aware that applicants for Oxbridge and medicine courses are required to 
make early university applications. We always have a number of students in Year 13 who 
do so,  but this year the numbers who have applied merit a mention; with nine students 
applying to either Oxford or Cambridge and two applying to study medicine and we wish 
them good luck with their applications. It is testament to the high expectations that we 
have of our Sixth Form students and their high aspirations, that so many have made 
applications this year. 

I suspect a number of you participated in the Bath Half-Marathon last weekend, if so you 
may have been running alongside a member of staff at some point as Amy Green (MFL 
teacher), Clare Mellor (Second in English) and Kate Sweet (Marketing and Events 
Manager) all completed the event on Sunday. Congratulations to all three and our thanks 
for their efforts in raising money for charity. 

The school calendar for the next term is always very busy with the focus moving towards 
the creative arts.  Preparations are in hand for the Christmas music events, dates to put 
in you diary are 30th November for the Christmas Service at Weston All Saints Church, 
followed by the Christmas Fair on Saturday 3rd December and the Christmas concert on 
Wednesday 14th December. In addition, the Drama Showcase is on Thursday 1st 
December.  I hope that you are able attend at least one of these. 

Wishing you an enjoyable and restful break. 

Best wishes, 

Steven Mackay, Headteacher  

Important Dates; 
31 Oct 
Start of Term 2 
WEEK 2 
Yr 13 Geography Trip, Devon 
02 Nov 
Scholars Programme, 
Southampton University 
Yr 9 Netball Tournament 
Yr 9 Rugby v Ralph Allen 
Yr 11 Music Recital 
03 Nov 
House Reward Trip 
04 Nov 
DT Trip, Harry Potter Studios 
Yr 13 Geography Trip returns 
07 Nov 
WEEK 1 
08 Nov 
Sixth Form Information Eve 
09 Nov 
Yr 4 Primary School Athletics 
Festival with Sports Leaders 
Yr 10 Rugby v Ralph Allen 
MABLE Information Evening 
OSA Meeting 
14 Nov 
WEEK 2 
Yr 11 Mocks start 
Yr 10, 12 DT Trip to London 
17 Nov 
Yr 8 Parents Evening 
21 Nov 
WEEK 1 
22 Nov 
KS4 Photography Trip, London 
23 Nov 
Yr 10 Somerset Cup Football 
Yr 7, 8, 9 Netball Fixture 
24 Nov 
Yr 9 Somerset Cup Football 
Yr 8 BANES Netball 
tournament 
25 Nov 
Yr 11 Mocks end 
28 Nov 
INSET DAY 
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Warning Allergies 
Many of our students suffer 
serious nut and sesame seed 
allergies. Therefore, please 
remember not to include these 
in your child’s packed lunch. 
We are a nut free school. 

Updating details – general and 
medical 
Please ensure you keep us up to 
date on where you live and 
contact numbers and email if 
they change. Also, if your child 
suffers from a medical condition 
then we need to be informed of 
any changes. Please do so by 
emailing 
enquiries@oldfieldschool.com  

NOTICE 

BOARD 
Careers Information 

Please see below for some useful website links and information about 
employer engagement events regarding training and apprenticeships 
and a useful website for the Data Inspiration Group, who are trying to 
inspire young people to consider a career in data. They have created a 
programme of bite-sized, virtual work-experience challenges, live 
online career panels and resources for students to develop their skills 
and knowledge;  https://digdata.online/  
www.oldfieldschool.com/school-information/careers-guidance-work-
experience/useful-websites/training-and-workshops-employer-
engagement/ 

and Network railway apprenticeships www.oldfieldschool.com/school-
information/careers-guidance-work-experience/live-vacancies-
apprenticeships/. 

Mrs Rawlings, Careers Advisor 

Progress on Westgate Field 

We are very pleased with how things are shaping up on Westgate.  
The building works have continued over the summer and we are 
beginning to see the shape of what’s to come—a flat playing field 

for students to compete on!  

Attendance Matters 

We are having a whole school drive on 
attendance as there is a direct 
correlation on student attendance and 
how likely they are to achieve. We want 
all our students to achieve the best they 
possibly can and that starts with them 
being in school as much as possible. We 
understand there are occasions when 
this isn’t possible due to illness or 
medical appointments. 

Any queries you may have regarding 
attendance or to report an absence, 
please contact the attendance team at 
attendance@oldfieldschool.com  

Happy Halloween! 

Its been another hotly contested Pumpkin Carving Competition this year with 
students of all different ages competing to win with the theme ‘Dark heroes and 
Fantasy Villains’. After carving out some time to reflect on the entries, Mr Mackay, Max and guest judge Ms 
Bromiley were lit up with excitement over our winners. First prize went to Avril Fan for her spooktacular Nightmare 

Before Christmas themed entry and the four joint runners up included Summer 
Smith, Mia-Ruby Shearn and Mrs. Macnaughton, who were dead pleased to hear 
the news. 

All winners won amazon vouchers, house points and goody bags! Wishing you all a 
very Happy Halloween from the Oldfield Art team! 

Look out for other pumpkin entries throughout this newsletter. 

mailto:enquiries@oldfieldschool.com
https://digdata.online/
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http://www.oldfieldschool.com/school-information/careers-guidance-work-experience/useful-websites/training-and-workshops-employer-engagement/
http://www.oldfieldschool.com/school-information/careers-guidance-work-experience/live-vacancies-apprenticeships/
http://www.oldfieldschool.com/school-information/careers-guidance-work-experience/live-vacancies-apprenticeships/
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Dates for your diary 

09 Nov OSA Meeting, 8pm online 

03 Dec Christmas Fair/Uniform Sale 

We hosted our AGM this year in the library at school.  It was a lovely gathering of parents, staff and governors to go 
through the OSA activities and accounts, discuss how we’ve helped the school and what we want to do going 
forward. 

Here are some of the highlights of the help we have provided school; 

Thrive – Mrs Keaveney and Miss Clark 
‘By the OSA providing funding for Thrive we are able to support our students with various activities during their 1-1 
sessions. This enables us to build trusting relationships with them, which in turn supports students with their social 
and emotional learning. We used the funding to purchase items such as board games, Play-Doh and Hama beads. 
Our students thoroughly enjoy being able to use all of the items which we have been able to purchase. Both us and 
students are very grateful for the support received by the OSA!’ 
And from the students: ‘This is definitely my favourite room in the whole school.’ ‘Couldn't believe how much stuff 
we have; can we make something else up, Miss?’ 
Photography – Mrs Vivian and Miss Wells 
‘The OSA helped us to buy 5 brand new, state of the art cameras at the start of last year. This has hugely benefitted 
the department and students who previously struggled to access the course are now able to borrow cameras 
through our loan system and are no longer disadvantaged through lack of expensive equipment. Lessons have also 
been impacted positively.  Before students were sharing one camera between 2 or 3 students, they now have access 
to their own. This has transformed the teaching of Photography at both GCSE and A level and we are incredibly 
grateful as a team – thank you so much!’ 
Music – Victoria Robinson 
‘The OSA funded the hire of a class set of brass instruments so that we could deliver a whole class ensemble 
programme of teaching across Year 7. Fewer and fewer students are getting to experience live music, nor do they 
get opportunities to hear, touch and play classical instruments. Many students at our school arrive in Year 7 having 
had very limited musical experiences throughout the whole of primary school. Through this project every single child 
in Year 7 was given the opportunity to learn to play a brass instrument over the space of two terms.  
This is such an important project and it is my belief that it has had a real positive influence on many of our students, 
especially some the most disadvantaged who might not otherwise ever have touched a musical instrument. 
Without the initial funding from the OSA this project might never have got off the ground!’ 
 

From our students: 
It was hard at the start but eventually I managed to play quite a few pieces and even at the school concert. For some 
of my friends it was a novel experience and the first time they had ever held a professional instrument.  Some even 
managed to play with the orchestra in West Side Story and are continuing to study their instruments. 
The brass project was awesome because it was noisy, hard and fun to learn. 
I enjoyed playing the brass instruments, it was fun to play Mamma Mia on the trumpet.  
 
 

School production Christmas Fair 
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SPOTLIGHT ON  

ENGLISH LEARNING AREA 

Hello and a warm welcome, at the end of a busy first term, here in 
the English Department at Oldfield School.  

Year 11 have started the year with drive and determination whilst 
Year 10 have started their GCSE course with admirable focus. Not 
only that but our KS3 have been thriving in lessons and we have 
enjoyed welcoming our new Year 7 cohort into the English Department.  

From a personal point of view, it has been a busy term for myself as I find my feet in this brilliant school as the new 
Leader of Learning for English. For those that don’t know me already, my name is Mr Roberts and I have started at 
Oldfield after nine years of experience as Second in Department at a local “Outstanding” school in Wiltshire. It has 
been a true pleasure of mine to get to know all classes across this department and witness the endless hard work 
and outstanding teaching that our department delivers day in and day out.  

I am not the only new face or role in our department, as we welcomed Miss Simpson into a full time role after 
training with us and Miss Mellor has also begun her role as Second in Department in charge of all things GCSE. It 
may be a changing department but the same brilliant standard remains.  

Our most recent event was Open Evening, and those of you that were lucky to be involved or toured around will 
admit what a fantastic evening it was. We were positioned in our amazing Library and it was an honour to see both 
staff and pupils talk so passionately about our subject and their experiences in this school.  Building on this we look 
to welcome Year 5 pupils from local primary schools, in Term 3, to give them an insight into life in secondary school 
and what we get up to in the English Department.  

We may not have the pizazz of Creatives or the explosions of Science, but what we do have is our brilliant Library 
and we aim to make this the centre of our department and reading culture across the school. Year 7 have recently 
received their Bookbuzz reading books and it’s been fantastic to see KS3 engaging thoroughly in their library 
lessons – long may this continue! The power of reading regularly is immense both from an academic achievement 
point of view, but now more than ever from a wellbeing perspective. It would be fantastic to see all pupils engage 
in the Library and wider reading and reap the rewards! Any mention of the Library would not be complete without 
a personal shout out to our amazing Librarian, Mrs Pearce, who singlehandedly has 
cultivated and created the beautiful and enriching space that our Library is.  

We have many exciting plans for enrichment opportunities in the new term and 
beyond, so more on that as they are confirmed.  

I would like to take this opportunity, on behalf of myself and the English Department, 
to thank you all for your ongoing support in your children’s learning and experience 
at school and if you ever have any questions, queries, or comments – please do not 
hesitate to get in touch with myself. 

Finally, enjoy a well-earned half term and see you all ready for the new term! 

Mr T Roberts, Leader of Learning: English 
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EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 

Parkour club 

Well done to all the students that took part in Parkour Club this term.  This club 
runs on a Friday lunchtime and has been very popular.  Students explore a 
variety of ways of moving on and over the equipment.  They work at their own 
level, and we have a real mix of ability.  Thank you Henry Lyons for helping me 
run the club and setting up the equipment each week.   

Mrs Bell, PE Teacher 

I can and I am! 
The 'I Can and I am ' bus visited the school once again with a mission to fill the Year 11s 
with boosts of self confidence ready for the year ahead.  The bus gave the students a 
chance to reset and refocus on what qualities they have and what support they have 
around them in their GCSE year. They also used this unique bus to have meaningful 
conversations whilst making pizza with friends.   
Mr John, Head of Year 11 

Climate Change Theatre Trip 

60 Oldfield Students were lucky enough to take part in a Theatre trip visit to the Egg 
Theatre in Bath to see 'Hot in Here', a performance piece exploring aspects of climate 
change.  In addition to watching the performance, students also got to meet the show's 
directors and took part in a Q&A session about how the show was created and developed.  Our tickets were funded 
as part of the Wonderfund project from the Egg and we hope to be able to collaborate with the theatre to provide 
more theatrical experiences for students throughout the year. 

Mrs Bloomfield, Head of Drama 
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EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 
Outdoor Learning  

This term the Year 11 sports studies group have been applying theory into practice and 
exploring a range of outdoor adventurous activities as part of their OAA module. The 
sessions have been canoeing, rock climbing and mountain biking all run by the Wiltshire 
Outdoor Learning Team. The activities have been a great experience and challenge that has 
been a welcome change from the classroom. 
Mr John, PE Teacher and Head of Year 11 

Year 7s Start to Secondary School 

We’re so pleased to see that the new Year 7s have really enjoyed their start at 
Oldfield and got stuck into lots of the activities we’ve had, with enthusiasm—really 
embracing the Oldfield spirit. 

So far they’ve had a pretty busy time of it.  We started the year with school 
photos, and these should be making their way home to you over the next few 
weeks.  There was an Information Evening for Year 7 parents on 13th September.  
If you were unable to make it, the presentation is available on the website here; 

www.oldfieldschool.com/parent-area/school-information/information-evenings-
and-parents-evenings/information-evening-presentations/ 

The Open Evening and Morning went really well, both very busy events and the 
Year 7s that were involved did themselves proud.  A special well done to Nell 
Hosker and Tim Jones who stood up and did their speeches three times to Year 5 
and 6 students and their parents that were visiting.  A real achievement 
considering they were so new to the school. 

The Year 7 disco and BBQ was the following week, with a huge crowd of Year 7s and their parents attending, talking 
to teachers and tutors and enjoying each others company.  The annual Year 7 Wild Place trips to Bristol, then took 
place with half the year group going on each day.  This is a great day of activities and team building and helps the 
Year 7s get to know the other students in their tutor groups. 

As you will see later in the newsletter, the Year 7s have got firmly involved in the PE fixtures that have taken place 
this term; rugby, netball and girls football.  The Year 7 music concert this week was also a great success and well-
attended—great to see so many students playing instruments and wanting to get involved with the school clubs. 

We hope your child has had a good start to school, and encourage you to get in touch if you have any concerns, 
that haven’t been addressed with the tutors. 

Miss Davies, Head of Year 7 

http://www.oldfieldschool.com/parent-area/school-information/information-evenings-and-parents-evenings/information-evening-presentations/
http://www.oldfieldschool.com/parent-area/school-information/information-evenings-and-parents-evenings/information-evening-presentations/
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Year 13 Berlin Trip 

Year 13 history and psychology students enjoyed a fantastic long weekend trip to Berlin in October. We began our 
trip with a visit to Body Worlds Museum where students explored the anatomy and physiology of various bodily 
systems, including an in-depth exploration of the human brain and nervous system. This was followed by visits to 
the Stasi Museum, the Berlin Wall and the Topography of Terror to explore the 
complex history of the city. Students also enjoyed a walking tour of Berlin, free time 
for exploring and shopping as well as sampling some traditional German food, such 
as schnitzel and currywurst!' 

Year 12 Cambridge University Trip 

At Oldfield School Sixth Form, we run a comprehensive programme of support for students interested in applying 
to Oxford and Cambridge. At the start of Year 12 this involves finding out more about what it is like to study at 
those universities, including university visits, the application process, and the B&NES Oxbridge Conference in Spring 
2023.  

This year seven Year 12 students took part in the visit, and travelled 
up to Cambridge Trinity Hall. The visit was an invaluable experience 
for them to find out more about information on applications, a 
chance to get to know our link College, hear a sample lecture and to 
enjoy the city.  They stayed in undergraduate accommodation and 
were able to get a real sense of what studying at Cambridge might 
involve for them. 

We’re pleased to say that this year, nine of our Year 13 students 
have applied to Oxbridge and we wish them every success with 
those applications.  

SIXTH FORM INFORMATION EVENING 

TUESDAY 8th NOVEMBER, 5.30 – 8.45pm 
Come along to our Sixth Form Information 
Evening to find out more about studying at 
Oldfield. We have a strong academic record 
(over 30% of grades this year were A*-A), an excellent pastoral care and support 
programme and class sizes at Sixth Form are no larger than 15. 

There will be a subject fair where you can gather information about individual A level 
subjects on offer and this will be followed by a presentation from our Head of Sixth 
Form about the opportunities our Sixth Form can offer students.  Following this, 
there will be subject presentations, which is an excellent opportunity to learn more 
about the content of the subjects, tour the Sixth Form facilities and meet other Sixth 
Form students.   

We do hope you can join us, if you would like to be sent a Sixth Form prospectus, 
please contact us at enquiries@oldfieldschool.com. 

mailto:enquiries@oldfieldschool.com
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Year 8 STEM / D&T trip to Silverstone Interactive Museum 

Thirty lucky Year 8 students had the chance to visit Silverstone in 
September to inspire students in future careers within STEM: 
Technology and Engineering.  

They explored the huge exhibition space, that took them on an exciting journey through the past, present, and 
future of Silverstone and British motor sport. They learned about the engineering and technology that has changed 
the world of motor sport in their Technology Lab Workshop. They also had a tour and explored part of the retired 
circuit and saw racing around the track! A really enjoyable experience, the students were buzzing and inspired from 
the day. 

Miss C Fielding, Product Design Teacher 

National Apprenticeships Show 

On Thursday 29th September,  a selection of the Year 11 cohort travelled to Ashton Gate Stadium, Bristol for the 
National Apprenticeship Roadshow.  The National Apprenticeship Show brings students together with national 
employers and training providers, offering all levels of apprenticeships from intermediate, all the way through to 
Higher and Degree Apprenticeships. With apprenticeships continually on the rise, there has never been a better 
time for students to explore this vocational avenue.  The students attending were true ambassadors of Oldfield and 
were highly commended for their smart appearance and articulate conversations by many of the stall holders.   

Mr John, Head of Year 11 
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The Heads of House have had a very busy start to the term and have planned a jam-packed year of competitions 
and events for students and staff to get involved in. We are incredibly proud of our students achievements and 
want to reward them for their hard work. The rewards shop and rewards trips help us to celebrate throughout the 
year. Make sure you check for emails to see if you are invited on these trips and make sure you respond to say you 
can come along. Last year the Heads of House took students to Bath On Ice, the cinema and there was a trip to 
Victoria Falls Golf in Bath.  

At the end of last year the whole school took part in Oldfest 2022 and plans are already underway on how we can 
make this an even bigger and better event in 2023. As well as whole school and fundraising events we'll see the 
return of our popular competitions including 'Oldfields Masked Singer' alongside classics such as 'Guess Who' and 
our Christmas inspired 'Knowing Me, Knowing Yule'.  

The race for the coveted house shield is 'on'. Here’s to a fantastic year and making sure that each and every one of 
you are working hard to earn those all important house points! 

Apollo, Maia, Minerva and Neptune   

House Sport - Termly Dodgeball  
This term we have started our House Sport calendar of activities with Year 7 Dodgeball. All of year 7 were 
welcomed to the sports hall each week to participate in an inter-house super league. Due to the nature of the term 
we were able to record 2 highly competitive rounds of dodgeball. Next term, we will welcome all of Year 8 to 
compete each Monday lunchtime in the sports hall. Please see the results table for Year 7 below: 

 

House Sport - Annual Plan 
Starting from Term 2, on every last Wednesday of each term House Sport will take place. Each year group will have 
an allocated hour and every pupil will take part in order to maximise participation. Each term pupils will have a 
choice of two activities - within their activity they will have the choice of participating in a competitive context or a 
recreational context. House Points will go towards each successful team! Please see the annual plan below: 
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Junior netball 
Well done to the junior netball squads who 
had their first matches at Wellsway this week 
and especially the new Year 7 players!  

Although we didn't come away with a win 
this time all squads played well and never 
gave up. 

Special mention to those who were voted 
player of the match: 

Year 7: Lucy Scarborough  
Year 8: Freya Williams  
Year 9: Poppy Slinn  

U16 girls football team played in the National 
Cup against Hardenhuish today. Unfortunately, 
after a 3-0 lead, they lost 4-3. 

U15s Girls Football National Cup match against Sheldon 
School. It was 1-1 at half time, but unfortunately we lost 4-
1 and are out of the National cup. Onwards and upwards 
and onto the Somerset Cup games. 

Well done to all the Year 7s who took part in the netball 
matches against St Greg’s and Ralph Allen.   

We won against St Greg’s 1-0 and lost against Ralph Allen 2-1. 

Mrs Bell, PE Teacher 

Well done to all those who took part in the mini netball 
tournament hosted at Oldfield, despite the torrential rain at the 
end. 
Year 9 results 
Lost to Ralph Allen 5-2 
Lost to St Greg’s 8-2 
Congratulations to Mabel Dale-Pearce for nominated as player 
of the match by St Greg’s. 

Year 8 netball team beat Ralph Allen 7-1 – 
player of the match Maya Young 

Year 8 netball team beat St Gregs  7-3  – 
player of the match Freya Williams  

Netball Results against Chew Valley 
Year 7 Oldfield 3    Chew valley 18 
Player of the match:  Julia Mboya 7G 
Year 8 Oldfield 15  Chew Valley 17  
Players of the match: Rosa Kirby and Freya Williams 
Year 9 Oldfield 12      Chew Valley 9 
Player of the match : Inaya Cheetham-Bah   

Year 7 football team won against Backwell 
in the Somerset cup 5-0. 

Player of the match was Poppy Gardner. 

************************************************************** 

**************************************** 
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Year 8 Rugby 
Oldfield 40-10 Ralph Allen 
An excellent performance from the team, in particular some strong ball 
carrying runs from the forwards. Try scorers were Jayden French x 2, 
Sol Stevens x 2, Henry Mclean x 2 and Cody Kibble x 2.  
Year 7 Rugby 
Oldfield 15-30 Ralph Allen  

w/c 26th September 
Year 7 Oldfield 0 – 27 Wellsway  
Year 8 Oldfield 10 – 15 Wellsway 
Year 9 Oldfield 0 - 33 
Year 11 Oldfield 0 – 39 
w/c 3rd October 
Year 7 Oldfield 30 – 15 Writhlington 
Year 8 Oldfield 15 – 25 Writhlington 
Year 11 Oldfield 14 – 32 Writhlington 

RUGBY RESULTS 
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Hate Crime Football Tournament 

The Year 8 and 9 team won their side of the tournament, went through to a 
penalty shootout with the winners from the Year 7 and 8 tournament but, un-
fortunately, lost. 

However, the Year 8 and 9 team also won a tour around Twerton Park, the op-
portunity to watch a women’s game and have afternoon tea. 
Miss Hooper, PE Teacher 

Sports Leadership 

A number of sports leaders were chosen to help support the Primary cross 
country event at Odd Down playing fields during the afternoon of 
29th September.   

The leaders had different roles during the day, and I was really impressed with 
how well they did.  Some were hares and lead the Primary children round the 
course. Other students were Marshalls and encouraged the children cheering 
them on and walking with those that were struggling.  The students gained 
valuable experience of how events are run and the variety of roles that are 
needed.  They all did an excellent job and had an enjoyable afternoon.   
Mrs Bell, Sports Leaders Coordinator 

Celebrating our students achievements in their individual activities outside school 

Congratulations to Liv Bromiley, Year 10, who  has 
been selected to take part in the U16s girls 
England Rugby Developing Player Program 
(ERDPP) for Somerset RFU.  Girls on the program 
will be supported by coaches from Bristol Bears 
and they will also have the opportunity to be 
selected to play for Somerset in three county 
fixtures later this season. 

We wish her all the best and look forward  to 
following her rugby career!   

Esmé McKenzie has ended the 21/22 season ranked 19th for triple 
jump for her age group in the whole of the UK. Her PB is currently 
9.97m (her PB last year was 8.54m) and she’s on track to exceed 11m 
next year. We wish Esmé all the best going forward and hope she 
reaches the English School Triple Jump next season.  
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BANES Cross Country Tuesday 18th October 

Selected students from Oldfield attended the annual cross-country 
championships at Kingswood playing fields.  All the schools in BANES 
competed and the top ten in each age group go through to the county 
round which will be held in January 

This year the weather was great, and the sun was shining.  All the students 
showed good effort during the afternoon, and a number of students from 
Oldfield managed to get in the top ten.   

The results from Oldfield were as follows; 

Minor Girls (Y7) 
Cara Hemsley (8th) 
Immy Haines (10th) 
Susie Haines (19th) 
Megan Cains (62) 
Chloe Cox (70) 
Julia Mboya (75) 
Ella Green (97) 
Charlotte Mortimer (105) 
Keisha Taylor (106) 
Junior Girls (Y8&9) 
Evelyn Tedaldi (18) 
Eva Sanders (22) 
Mabel Dale-Pearce (40) 
Poppy Slinn (76) 
Livvy Pope (DNF) 
Inter Girls (Y10&11) 
Lilly Wyber (8) 
Ellie Stephens (15) 

Minor Boys (Y7) 
Alex Sandison (16) 
Oliver Mantri (24) 
Reuben Kennaugh (71) 
Jacob Sim (173) 
Zain Amin (76) 
Otis Gough (77) 
Miki Tkaczyk (103) 
Junior Boys (Y7&8) 
Jamie Durnford (31) 
Arlo Miller (52) 
Sam West (65) 
Sam Hague (66) 
Nico Des Forges (74) 
Nathan Abebe (78) 
Alex Hills (95) 
Ollie McCormick (97) 
Inter Boys (Y10&11) 
Ronnie Mills (13) 
Dylan Sheldon (37) 
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